
26th September 2025

The Keys Newsletter

Dear Parent / Carer,

We have a busy and exciting few weeks ahead at school.

This Thursday, all pupils will have their individual and sibling school 
photographs taken. Please ensure your child arrives in full school 
uniform, looking smart and ready for their photo.

Year 4 pupils are also preparing for their upcoming trip to Port Sunlight 
on the Wirral. This will be a fantastic opportunity to explore this unique 
village.

The week after, we’ll be celebrating our annual Harvest Festival and 
marking the beginning of Black History Month. A range of activities will 
take place across the school, including assemblies and classroom 
lessons, giving pupils the chance to reflect and learn.

Have a lovely weekend,

Mr Paul Robinson
Headteacher



GROWTH MINDSETSTAR OF THE WEEK

George – Reception

Joanna – Year 1

Buddy – Year 2

Bradley – Year 3

Dexter – Year 4

Sienna– Year 5

Safia – Year 6

Louie – Reception

Isabella – Year 1

Jack W – Year 2

Leo  - Year 3

Eliza – Year 4

Jacob– Year 5

Joseph – Year 6

Awards week beginning 22nd September 

2025

VALUES

Grace H-S – Love – Year 1

Arthur R – Respect – Year 2

Harrison – Faith – Year 3

Dexter – Respect – Year 4

Matilda – Love – Year 5

James M – Faith – Year 6

This week’s Courage 

certificate is for Oracy:

Amelie – Year 1

Elodie – Year 2

Daniel – Year 3

Emily – Year 5

Micah – Year 6 ÉTOILE DE LA SEMAINE 



SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

On Thursday 2nd October we will be having our individual photographs 
during the morning. 

If your child usually arrives to school in their P.E kits on Thursdays, we 
would like them to arrive to school, in full school uniform. Please send 
their P.E kit so they can change in the afternoon, ready for their normal 
P.E lesson. 

Last academic year, our school community raised over £1,500 for books 
for our school library! Keeping fresh, exciting, and current books ready 
and available for anyone to read and enjoy free of charge is so 
important to us, and we are so grateful for all the support you have 
given us. 

This year, we are looking to increase our library stock with books 
suitable for our youngest readers, to ensure that all of our pupils can 
use and enjoy such a special place. 

Our next Scholastic Book Fair will be held from Friday 3rd October until 
Wednesday 8th October on the school playground. You will have the 
opportunity to browse and buy books before school and after school.

Please bear in mind we are a cashless school and you can now pay for 
books whilst at the fair using the QR code on display.

Please remember to bring your mobile phones and credit/debit cards 
to the fair as the card details need to be entered.

Many thanks for your support.



Forgotten Items

There has been an increase in forgotten items following last 
week’s message regarding items handed in at the office 
because they have been forgotten in the morning.

We have water bottles, coats, lunches and PE kits to name 
but a few. Every time this happens, the staff in the office 
must leave their own work, enter a classroom, stop and 
disturb a lesson, and then take a child away from their 
schoolwork to receive and put the item in the correct place.

Could we please ensure children come to school fully 
prepared.

Key Rings on School Bags – Reminder

We have recently noticed an increase in personal key rings 
being attached to St Peter’s school book bags. While this may 
seem like a small detail, we’d like to remind everyone that 
personal items such as key rings have not been permitted in 
the past.

Unfortunately, we’ve had a few incidents this week where 
key rings have gone missing, and we’ve not as of yet been 
able to identify who may have taken them. To help prevent 
further issues and ensure all belongings remain safe, we 
kindly ask that children do not bring personal items including 
key rings on their school bags.

Thank you for your understanding and support.



Important Information: 
Applying for FSM/Pupil Premium Funding

We need to be sure that the school receives all of the funding to which it is 
entitled, so that we can provide the best possible support for our children. If 
you or your partner are in receipt of any of the benefits below, you may be 
able to register for Free School Meals. This would then enable school to 
claim Pupil Premium, which could raise an extra £1515. This could be used 
to fund valuable support such as extra tuition, additional support staff or 
contributions towards trips. Pupil premium funding can also be claimed for 
pupils whose parents are in the forces, in the care of the local authority or 
adopted.

If you do receive one of these benefits, it is important that you register for 
Free School Meals, even if your child is in Reception, Y1 and Y2 and receives 
Universal Infant Free School Meals.

• Income Support

• Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance

• support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

• the guaranteed element of Pension Credit

• Child Tax Credit (but not Working Tax Credit) and your annual gross 
income (as assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) is not more than 
£16,190

• Working Tax Credit 'run on'  – paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying 
for Working Tax Credit

If you think you may be entitled, please complete the forms which were 
sent home in the children's bags last week, and return it to school as soon 
as possible so that we can check on your behalf.

Alternatively you can apply online:

https://parentportal.sthelens.gov.uk/web/portal/pages/home

Please contact the school office if you have any further questions.

Thank you for your support.

https://parentportal.sthelens.gov.uk/web/portal/pages/home


World Mental Health Day
 

We are coming together in yellow on World Mental 
Health day (10th October) to raise awareness of our 
mental health and show children and young people 

they’re not alone with their mental health.
  

Right now, the world can be a tough place for children 
and young people to grow up in – and they are feeling 

the pressure. We want young people to know that they 
don’t have to go through this alone.

Please add something yellow to your child’s uniform for 
the day; ribbons, socks, tie, or swap their shirt to a 

yellow top with their usual trousers skirt, or vice versa. 
(It is not a non uniform day).



We’re excited to let you know that on Thursday 2nd 
October we will be the first catering event of the 
school year with a fun “Out of This World” theme!

On Thursday 16th October, it will be “World Food 
Day”, with another exciting menu available. 

There will also still be the usual sandwich/wrap 
choice available.  Each menu will be available to all 
year groups. 

Catering Events 
this Half Term!



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

EVENT DATE
Year 4 Port Sunlight Visit Tuesday 30th September 

Photograph Day Thursday 2nd October 

Out of this World -  Catering Event Thursday 2nd October 

Scholastic Book Fair Friday 3rd – Wednesday 8th October

Black History Week Monday 6th – Friday 10th October

Year 6 Open Day at Byrchall High School Tuesday 7th October

Harvest Festival Wednesday 8th October

World Mental Health Day – Wear Something Yellow Friday 10th October

School Nurse Appointments Monday 13th October

EYFS Phonics Workshop Thursday 16th October – 3.30pm

World Food Day – Catering Event Thursday 16th October 

School Closes for Half Term Thursday 23rd October

Return to School Monday 3rd November

Please note, all dates and times are subject to change.



THE RAINBOW TEAM



Whole School Target: 98%
Current Attendance: 98.2%

Attendance 



Contact Details
St Peter’s C.E. Primary School
Birley Street
Newton-le-Willows
WA12 9UR
01744 678630 
stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

UNIFORM
Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK Liverpool Rd, Warrington,  WA5 1AE, 

01925 413777                            

sales@touchline-embroidery.com

We also have a small number of items on the School Money site under SHOP which you 

can pay for then contact school to arrange for them to be sent home with your child.

ABSENCE
When reporting on the absence line, can we politely request that you leave a brief 

description of your child’s illness rather than just saying they are unwell.  If your 

child has vomiting or diarrhoea please note that they should not return to school for a 

period of  48 hours after the last incident.  This is a local authority policy

Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to school at least 4 weeks in 

advance. Forms can be found on the school website or requested from the school office.  

In accordance with Government and Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term 

time will only be authorised in exceptional circumstances.

CHANGES
It is very important that if you change contact numbers, emails or addresses that you 

advise us as soon as possible.  Any changes must be sent into school via email.

Thank you

OFFICE NEWS

mailto:stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
mailto:sales@touchline-embroidery.com
mailto:sales@touchline-embroidery.com
mailto:sales@touchline-embroidery.com




Superstars are starting Football Development Sessions which we have 
run previously and were well attended.  Our Football developments will 
take in the following form
5 minutes warm Up
10 Minutes Ball Mastery
2 x 15 Minutes skill sessions
Last 15 minutes Matches so players can put into place all they have 
learnt
Children just starting out playing football or children looking to develop 
their skills will love the sessions.
Superstars offers a FREE trial Sessions and all sessions take place 
indoors so children need to come with trainers on.
If you would like to book onto a FREE Taster Session please follow this 
link-
https://superstars.classforkids.io/term/201
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